
 



Wallace Fields Junior School 
Newsletter 

 

Friday 11th July 2025 

KEY DATES FOR NEXT WEEK 

• Monday 14th July 2025  - Year 5 Science Fair 9:30-10:30 Parents welcome 

• Tuesday 15th July 2025 

- Tea Party for WFJS Volunteers 14:30 

- Year 6 Leavers' Disco 16:30-17:45. School pick up as normal. 

• Wednesday 16th July 

- Year 6 Decade Day dress up. 

- Year 4 Mini recorder concerts - 4K at 13.45 4C at 14.45. Parents welcome 

• Thursday 17th July 2025 

- Year 6 Leavers' Assembly 9:00-10:00 

- Girls Football Club 10:30 - 12:00 Selected girls to bring football kit 

- Year 6 Shirt Signing 

• Friday 18th July 2025 

- All Collection of silent auction prizes deadline 

- All Finish for Summer Holidays 13.25/13:30  



Click Here1 for Upcoming Events 

Click here2 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar. Click Here3 for School 

Term Dates and INSET days 

Head's Update 

Year 6 Production - Well Done! 

This week saw the amazing Year 6 production of 'Star Warts'. It included roles for everyone 

and those not acting were needed for stage crew and it was all in the hands of Year 6. The 

sound, the lighting and the props were all done by them. They have managed to pull this 

together in a very short time - possibly the shortest ever, and because this Year 6 are such a 

committed bunch they managed it and it was magnificent. 

The show was a huge success and so I must thank some key people. Firstly thanks to Hannah 

Shaw, Mrs Thompson and Mrs Langner for being backstage control and prompts, thanks to 

the PTA volunteers who ran the refreshments Mr Dodd and Mrs Yelland and Mr and Mrs 

Biginton. 

Thanks to Mr Findlay (caretaker) for being the sounds technician, the microphone and 

lighting expert, stage construction and much more. Additional thanks to Mrs Johnstone for 

her musical direction and the learning of the songs. Thanks to Bluebell White for her 

choreography of the songs. Thanks to the office admin team for coordinating letters and 

tickets. Thanks to the two teachers who brought it all together - Ms Gough and Miss Hill.   

The children did an incredible job and it was a wonderful show. Thanks to you the parents 

and carers who came along, helped your children learning lines and supported the show. 

The children had a wonderful time and it was true Year 6 production. Well done to the 

children for learning all their lines and bringing it all together in a very short time.  

Please click here 4to see photographs from the evening. 

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 
3https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-03-18-inset-days-confirmed-for-next-academic-school-year 
4https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-07-11-what-a-show 



 

 



 

 

Thanks to PAW - A Growing Assembly 

A big thank you to Mrs Wright and Mrs Watanabe who are members of our Prayer at 

Wallace Fields Group (PAW). The led an assembly this morning all about growing. They 

talked about outgrowing a school, needing room to grow and needing more space and 

opportunities  and linked this to how we might cope with these changes. The children also 

realise they are moving into new classrooms with new teachers and that all means new 

goals and growing into new expectations.  They then distributed a book for the Year 6 about 

'Moving On' with lots of advice, tips and ideas for those moving into Key stage 3. 



Huge Thanks to our Amazing PTA 

 



THIS WEEK 

Stars of the Week  

 

This week's Stars of the Week were announced in assembly  - they create an excellent role 

model for their fellow peers through their efforts and commitment by following the school 

values.  

Nominated each week in our Celebration Assembly every Friday. All of the Stars of the Week 

receive a certificate and five house points for showing one or more of the school BELIEVE 

values  - Brilliance, Enthusiasm, Learning, Inspiration, Equality, Vision and Every pupil 

matters. Well done to this week's winners. 

Well Done at District Sports Track Event 

Highly anticipated District Sports track events took place on Monday 7th July 2025. An 

excited squad of athletes took part in a variety of running events. We kicked off with year 5 

and 6 in the 800m. I am so pleased for our 800 m runners who trained very hard in the run 

up to this event! Such exciting races being rival battles and tight finishes.  Year 3 and 4 ran in 

the 600m races next. Also a great effort from all our runners. Again very exciting races and 

an amazing result was achieved by Lockie who battled hard to gain positions in the final lap 

and achieve a silver medal!  Our sprinters also put on a show lighting up the track with some 

tough competition. The morning concluded with relay races which again saw some really 

tough competition however swift baton changes and powerful sprinting made for an 

impressive display of sport. 

So great to see our children support each other so strongly. And a huge thank you to our 

reserves who did not all get to run on the day. Their encouragement and team support did 

not go unnoticed. Also big thank you to Louise Wilson whose voluntary support is so pivotal 

to the smooth running of the day. Also many thanks to the parents/carers for the support as 

well as getting children to and from the event. 



For more photos click here.5 

 

Diversity Day Design T-Shirt Competition 

Well done to all of the winners of the Diversity Day T-Shirt Competition! A huge thank you to 

the P.T.A for the fantastic prizes.   

 

 
5https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-07-08-well-done-to-athletes-at-district-track-event 
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Well Done to Bid Winners at  PTA Silent Auction 

All bid winners have been now informed. Please come in to the school office to collect your 

winning bids. 

Gold Sports Crew 

Well done to the Sports Crew who today were presented with their Sports Crew Gold Level 

Badges and certification.  The Sports Crew have completed special training over the year, 

facilitated the equipment for the playground at lunchtime and drive on active play. They are 

responsible for generating activities and helping children enjoy their break more. With each 

term they have achieved a higher grade of  skill and achieved their gold level last half term. 

Unfortunately, the badges and certificates were delayed - so it gave us great pleasure to 

award them today in our celebration assembly. The next Sports Crew will be populated with 

the incoming Year 6 and we look forward to training them up to be as good das this group. A 

great achievement, well done Sports Crew! 

 

Coming Up and Important Information 

Reminder Last Day of Term Break Up at 1.30pm 

The last day of term is Friday 18th July 2025. This means an early finish and usually we take 

a little bit longer saying goodbye to the Year 6 who are leaving us and stepping into Key 

Stage 3. 

Clubs Now Open for Booking 

The clubs for the Autumn term are now open for bookings.   

We offer a huge rang of clubs and activities including football, Spanish, Street Dance, 

Cookery and Lego.  We are delighted to welcome back the Chess Club back. Street Dance 

will not start until November due to club leader's maternity leave. Book Club information is 

now on our website. For team training (netball and football squads), there are trials held 

for Year 6 (and maybe some Year 5s) in the autumn term and your child will be informed if 

they have a place on the team.   



Click here 6for the clubs page where you will find the clubs timetable for all the options and 

the club letters with information on how to sign up. 

A few clubs are free and teacher led, most are fee paying and run by parents or external 

companies. Please see the club letter for information on how to pay.  If your child qualifies 

for Free School Meals (FSM) or you have financial difficulties please contact the School 

Office to discuss the situation further.  

Bookings are direct with the club leader so please read the club letter with how to sign up.  

Where clubs are teacher-led, free and at lunchtime no permission slip is required and your 

child will be informed in class or assembly how to join the club, when and where the club 

will run. 

Don't forget to inform the club leader of any dietary, medical or learning needs.  

Please make a note in your diaries for start and end date of the clubs and any dates when 

the club is not running.  Most clubs do not start until second week of term and finish the 

week before the end of term. 

Your child can bring in a snack to eat before their after school club though please ensure it 

is healthy (not chocolate or sweets) and does not contain nuts.  Children must take home 

their own snack rubbish and waste. 

All club attendees are collected from the main front gate. Walking home is only permitted 

for Year 5 & Year 6 children during the light evenings from late Spring to October half term 

and club leaders must be informed. 

Change of Meal Preference 

As we approach the end of term, you have the option to change your child's meal preference 

for autumn term.  

Please only complete this form by Friday 18th July 2025 if you wish to make a change.   

If your child requires a special diet, please can you also complete and return the attached 

form by Friday 18th July 2025. This form can also be found directly on our website under 

Parents/Meals.  

If you wish your child to continue with a School Lunch next term, your child's balance for this 

half term must be paid by Friday 18th July. 

Please note that from September 2025, the cost of a School lunch is £2.90 per day.  Payment 

can be made on SCOPAY at the beginning of autumn term and reminders will be sent in 

September. The cost of meals for next half term will be £107.30.  If your child has a day trip 

or residential trip next half term, this amount will be adjusted.   

 
6https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/clubs 



Click Here to complete form7 

School Library Books 

Children are allowed to keep up to two school library books for the summer.  All other books 

must be returned to the school library or class room by Monday 14th July 2025.  So please 

have a good look over the weekend. 

Don't Forget to Order Your Uniform in Plenty of Time 

 

PG Film - Email if Permission NOT Given 

Some classes may be watching PG films at the very end of term (last morning), so please 

email the school office if you do not give permission by Monday 14th July 2025. 

Water Bottle, Hats and Sun Cream Reminder 

It is still very warm and sunny at school so please remember to apply sun cream in the 

morning and send your child into school with a named water bottle and a sun hat every day. 

Children are responsible for reapplying their own sun cream. Regular reminders are given. 

Opportunities are given to drink lots and refill bottles when appropriate. There are 'water 

 
7https://forms.gle/s6f14uhXocCviPVH9 



whistles' and opportunities at lunchtime to fill up. The playground has refill points and all 

year groups have water coolers. 

Please Vote for Parent Governors 

We have received five nominations for the two vacancies. This means we must now hold a 

ballot. 

Notes on Voting Procedure 

• You have up to two votes to cast.  

• You may not vote for the same candidate twice.  

• Each parent/carer must vote separately.  

Attached to this letter is a copy of the candidates’ personal statements. 

For reference, the Governing Body highlighted in the call for nominations that it would 

particularly welcome experience or background in safeguarding, strategy development, 

special educational needs or law. 

Please  click here8 to vote for your preferred candidates by Friday 18 July 2025 at 8.45am.   

To vote electronically we will need you to enter your Mobile phone number for verification 

purpose only.  No spaces in the number please. This will only by used if necessary and then 

only to verify the number of votes cast per eligible voter.  This information will not be shared 

with the returning officer and the count will be overseen by an independent team, including 

the independent clerk to Governors and any of the candidates who wishes to be in 

attendance. If you would prefer not to include this information, Do not include a blank field 

as your vote will not count - please collect a paper voting form from the school office and 

follow the instructions for submitting your vote in hard copy provided with the ballot 

information. 

If you prefer to submit a non-electronic vote then please collect a hard copy ballot form and 

instructions from the School Office. 

The election will be decided by a simple majority of votes cast. In the event of a tie, the 

successful candidate will be decided by the returning officer drawing lots in the presence of 

a witness and any candidates who have attended the count. 

When the election has been completed, I will let you know the outcome when school 

returns in the autumn term.  If you have any queries, please let me know. 

PTA Needed - Can You Help? 

As you may be aware our wonderful PTA Co-Chairs Jade Dodd and Kelly Tebbs are standing 

down this summer. We cannot thank them enough for all the incredible fundraising events 

 
8https://forms.gle/8Uuezw4ohqkDWU6M7 



they have organised over the past few years.  Although we have a fabulous and experienced 

treasurer and committee members, we are still looking for a Chair or Joint Chairs.  Please 

find attached request from Jade and Kelly and do give them a call for an informal chat.  

 

Penalty Notices For Unauthorised Leave 

With Summer holidays approaching we thought it was important to remind you or our 

attendance policy. We do not authorise term time holiday in line with an agreement with 

the local cluster of primary schools.  

From 19 August 2024, if a parent/carer takes their children out of school without authority 

for 5 or more days (which do not have to be consecutive), then the following will apply: 

If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children in a rolling 3 year 

period since 19 August 2024, then the penalty notice will be charged at the rate of £160.00, 

per parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. This will be reduced to £80.00 if paid 

within 21 days of receipt of the notice. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey 

County Council considering legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court. 

If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 19 August 2024, the 

rolling 3 year period will be activated from the date of the first penalty notice and the 

second penalty notice will be charged at the flat rate of £160.00, per parent/carer per child, 

if paid within 28 days. There will be no reduction for payment within 21 days. Failure to pay 



the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against 

you in the Magistrates Court.  

If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this child/children in the rolling 3 year 

period since the first penalty notice was issued, then you will NOT receive a third penalty 

notice – Surrey County Council will have no option but to consider a prosecution, per 

parent/carer per child, in the Magistrates Court under s 444 Education Act 1996.  

Surrey County Council is not responsible for authorising pupil absence and therefore cannot 

withdraw any Penalty Notice requests without the written permission of the Headteacher. 

YEAR 3 & Year 4 

Year 3 & 4 Girls' Football Match 

Girls' Football Club has been run by our volunteer, Tim, this year and the children have loved 

it! It has been great to see lots of excitement and enthusiasm every Friday lunch time. To 

finish the year, Tim is running a small tournament with those that have attended the 

club.  This will take place during school time on Thursday 17th July between 10:30 - 12:00. 

Children should wear their usual uniform that is expected on a Thursday to school but please 

must bring their football attire in a bag - they will be given time to get changed prior to the 

mini-tournament. Girls will need their PE kits/ sports clothes, usual football trainers, shin 

pads, a water bottle and if possible, a top of the colour of their team. 

Teams are as follows: 

Red - Annelise, Darcie, Nyla, Hannah, Layla, Scarlett B, Alice M, Georgia H 

Green - Alma, Charlotte, Annabelle S, Amelia, Eva, Jasmine X, Sara, Scarlett O 

Blue - Brooke, Sylvie, Alicia, Sofia B, Lily, Alisha-Maya, Indi 

We hope the event will be a lovely finish to the year and celebrate the club. Thank you to 

Tim for running the event. 

Regards Miss Day and Mrs Curran  

YEAR 4 

Year 4 Puberty Talks 

In the coming weeks, Year 4 will be learning about puberty and how their bodies will be 

changing over the next few years.  Please see the email sent separately to all Year 4 

parents/carers for details. 



Year 4 Mini Recorder Concert on Wednesday 16th July 2025 

As I am sure you are aware, Year 4 have been working hard learning the recorder over this 

last term. It is always a good experience to prepare for a performance as it raises 

expectations and playing to an audience is another skill that provides valuable experience. I 

have booked the hall for the afternoon of Wednesday 16th July, to put on two mini-recorder 

concerts during the Year 4 music lesson time, and we would love to invite any parents who 

are able to come and watch. I realise a concert in the middle of the working day isn't the 

most convenient so we have started recording performances of the pieces in class so that I 

can share these with you before the end of term. 

On Wednesday 16th July we will be holding the following mini recorder concerts 

• 4K at 1.45pm 

• 4C at 2.45pm 

If you are able to attend in person, we look forward to seeing you on the 16th July 2025. 

YEAR 5 

Year 5 Science Fair – Monday 14th July 2025, 9.30a.m -10.00am Parents Welcome 

We would like to invite parents/carers to come in to the Year 5 science fair on Monday 

14th July 2025 9.30am to 10am in the school hall (or outside - weather permitting!). The 

children will present their science fair projects to the rest of the school throughout the day. 

Children must remember to bring in their science project on Monday 14th July and will 

come in as normal for registration.  Children will be encouraged to bring home 

their science projects at the end of the day.  

We really appreciate all your support with the science fair. We are always amazed by the 

children’s high quality projects and the confidence they show when explaining them to the 

whole school, staff and parents. We cannot wait for the science fair 2025! 



 

YEAR 6 

School Library and Class Book Amnesty 

Please have a good look around your Year 6 child's room for Wallace Fields Junior School 

library and class books and return them to school by Monday 14th July at the latest.  Much 

appreciated.  Thank you. 

Decade Day and Design Technology on Wednesday 16th July 2025 

We are combining our history topic, relationships lesson and D&T week in the remaining 

weeks. To do this, we are adapting the hot cross bun project into WW2 bread baking 

combined with Decade Day, which will be on the 16th July 2025.  This is a history themed 

day where the children can dress up in iconic styles from 1940s - 2000s. We will do lots of 

fun activities like designing a record cover, making a boy/girl/pop group dance routine and 

baking ration bread etc. If your child would like to dress up, please could you help them. 

Personally, Ms. Gough and Miss Hill might resurrect some 90s clothing! The children will eat 

the bread we make in school- so no need to provide anything!  

Leavers’ Disco – 15th July 2025 4.30pm  - 5.45pm 

On 15th July 2025 we are having a disco for the Year 6's outside under the shade 

sail. Children will go home as usual at 3.30pm and then they will need to return to school for 

4.30pm. They will then all need to be collected by a parent from the main gate from 5.45pm 

where we will invite you to dance to one more song with the Year 6s!  Please complete the 



Google form to indicate permission for your children to come to this free event by clicking 

here9.  

Parents Invited to Leavers’ Assembly 9am on 17th July 2025 

The leavers assembly will be at 9:00am on the 17th July 2025 and we hope as many 

parents/carers as possible are able to attend - we suggest you bring tissues!  It should finish 

by approximately 10am. 

Shirt Signing on Thursday 17th July 2025 

We permit the Year 6 children to get their school shirts signed by their friends at the end of 

term. Please send your child in with a named spare school shirt and a permanent marker 

pen on Thursday 17th July 2025. 

Final Day of Term – Bags and Film 

Please bring in a plastic bag or tote bag for your child to bring home artwork and books etc.   

We may be watching PG films at the end of term, so please email the school office if you do 

not give permission by Monday 14th July 2025. 

School Office medications will be handed to children on the last day to bring home. 

 
9https://forms.gle/uK6Cu8fhQpDUu8qK8 



Transition Help 

 



SAFEGUARDING and WELLBEING 

 



 



 

 



 

Click here10 for More Information About Safeguarding at Wallace Fields Junior 

School 

ACHIEVEMENTS 

Alisha-Maya Amazing Run 

I wanted to share with you how proud we are of Alisha-Maya R, 3T for completing a 10k 

run/walk as part of the Parallel festival at the Windsor Great Park on Sunday 6th July 2025 

representing PHAB, an inclusive charity for disabled children and families that she attends 

with her brother Adam. Alisha-Maya persevered to the finish line and encouraged her older 

brother Adam to continue while even attempting to piggyback him at one point when he 

was finding it difficult. Displaying her resilience as earlier in the same morning she also 

completed her first grading exam from her martial arts club.  

 
10https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/our-school/safeguarding 



 

Benji Great Gymnastic Achievements 

Benji M in 4K moved from recreational gymnastics trialling and gained a place in an elite 

competitive men’s artistic gymnastics (MAG) squad in February. He trains 8 hours a week 

currently and last weekend he competed in his first ‘competitive’ competition. The London 

and SE invitational. Benji and his teammates from Tolworth Gymnastics Club really enjoyed 

the experience with everyone achieving a personal best in their overall scores. Excitingly, 

Benji won silver in vault in the under 10 age group. A really tough competition and an 

amazing experience. We’re so proud and excited for him. 



 

CLUBS 

Clubs Next Week 

Most clubs have finished for the summer now except for the following: 

• Book Club at lunchtime on Tuesday 15/7/2025 and Wednesday 16/07/2025 

• Football on Tuesday 15/7/2025 and Wednesday 16/07/2025 

• Street Dance /Hip Hop on Tuesday 15/07/2025 (due to a postponed class) 

• Tag Rugby on Tuesday 15/7/2025 

• Code camp on Wednesday 16/07/2025 

• French club at lunchtime on Thursday 16/07/2025 (due to a postponed class) 

Snacks at Clubs 

You are welcome to send in your child with a snack for after school and before an after 

school club.  Please can you provide healthy snacks (not sweets or chocolate) and please 

encourage them to bring their rubbish home.  Much appreciated. 



Wellbeing Club and Dodgeball Amended Letter 

Please see amended letters for Wellbeing club and Dodgeball on the website. Click here.11 

Code Camp Holiday Camp 20th and 21st August 2025 

 

Summer Holiday Camp at Wallace Fields Junior School 

 

 
11https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/clubs 



 

 



COMMUNITY 

 



 



 



 

 



 


